

Glen Canyon Dam Adaptive Management Program Technical Work Group Meeting, January 21, 2021

ACTION ITEMS, MOTIONS, and VOTES

MOTIONS AND VOTES

No motions or votes recorded. There were no objections to adopting the June 23-24, 2020 and October 14-15, 2020 meeting minutes as final.

ACTION ITEMS

1. Outstanding Items from October 14-15, 2020:
 - **Larry Stevens / Administrative History Ad Hoc Group** will convene prior to the annual reporting meeting to consider featuring Administrative History interviews at future AR and TWG meetings. There was also a suggestion to include monthly highlights on the Wiki page.
 - Consistent with the budget recommendation, **the TWG** commits to reviewing JCM-West, Project O.11, and Year 2 of Project Elements O.1 and O.2 as part of the annual TWP review process.
 - **Brian Healy, NPS**, will provide follow-up on a prior tracking question about the green sunfish; what fish prey on green sunfish and how green sunfish were introduced to the Grand Canyon system.
2. **Larry Stevens / Species of Management Concern Ad Hoc Group** will convene a meeting within one week of the TWG meeting.
3. **Seth Shanahan, SWNA and TWG Chair**, requests all members review (for their own participation in) the Ad Hoc Group List and respond to Seth and Tara with any edits.
4. **Craig Ellsworth, WAPA and BAHG**, will chair a panel about implications of a potential 7.48 million acre-feet release in WY2022; **all TWG members** requested to provide suggestions to Craig on research and monitoring that should be considered
5. **Scott VanderKooi, GCMRC** will respond to Nevada and CREDA comments on the FY2020 annual report on expenditures in writing and will share the response letters with the rest of the group.
6. **Ted Kennedy, GCMRC** will review data from light traps and sticky traps obtained during the 2013 overflight to determine whether additional monitoring is warranted for the 2021 overflight.

7. **Seth Shanahan / TWG Members** will track basin-wide communication efforts and identify common areas of interest across programs.
8. **Topics of interest for future discussion:**
 - **Information** - Poster session follow-up presentation re: common carp impacts on eating eggs of native fish (**GCMRC / David Ward**)
 - **Action** - A new TWG Co-Vice Chair is needed due to departure of Vineetha Kartha, ADWR. If you're interested, please let Seth and Lee know. (**All**)
 - **Update** - status of the Tier 1 humpback chub trigger and the response actions being considered (**Reclamation, USFWS**)
 - **Update** - Drought Operations planning responses (**Reclamation**)
 - **Update** - Reclamation-funded temperature control devices report (**Reclamation**)
 - **Update** - Colorado pikeminnow study (**USFWS**)
 - **Update** - 7.D Review of the 2007 Interim Guidelines (**Reclamation**)